Garden District Monthly Meeting 
Tuesday, March 15
6:30 to 8:00
Martha Cooper Library
1377 North Catalina Avenue – the corner of Fairmount and Catalina 
Introductions:

A neighbor of Sean and Samantha Bloom informed the meeting that:

Sean Bloom, a neighborhood watch leader in the northwest quadrant, has just been diagnosed with Stage 4 Colon Cancer.  The family asks for your prayers.  Sean and Samantha are the parents of four beautiful little boys, ranging in age from 1 to 6.   Sean is the sole bread-winner of the family, so they are in critical need of financial help.  The neighbors said if you would like to make a donation to an account to help with the Blooms mortgage and bills, you can make a check out to Kristopher Bloom who is Sean’s brother and is managing the account.  “Medical fund” should be written in the memo line of the check. 

Mail to:
Vantage West Credit Union
PO box 15115
Attn: Karen Tharpe, Craycroft Branch
Tucson, AZ 85708

1.  Committee on Communication – Meg Johnson
              Guests invited to speak:
               Martha Cooper Library – Urban Farming Program on Tuesday, 5 – 6:30.  Saturday, March 26, 1 – 4,  

               Wright School – Ida reported that Anna Mason who lives in our neighborhood and works at Wright is going to be the CPPW Wellness Coordinator for Wright and will help with on promoting healthy lifestyles.  Ida also reported that there has been some discussion about possibly making Wright a K – 8 school some day in the future. 

2.  Committee on Fund Raising – Meg Johnson 
                Yard Sale Update – 17 spaces have been reserved for the sale on March 26 from 7 – 2.  If you items that you would like to donate to the neighborhood, please call 325-7611.
               If you shop at Albertson’s, please pick up a GDNA  rewards card so that the neighborhood will receive a 1% donation on your purchases – contact me if you would like a card,
                Sunflower is allowing GDNA to have a BBQ Fund Raiser on their new patio on April 2, from 11 – 2.  Brats and hamburgers will be sold – $2.00 for a hamburger or brat with roll and the trimming.  Add a side of chips and/or macaroni salad, and a beverage for $4.00,  We need volunteers to help with selling. Also need a media person to dispense info.  Sunflower donates everything except the meat.  GDNA will receive a portion of the profit.
         
3.  Committee on Neighborhood Beautification
         Community Garden and Memorial Flowers Update - Meg and Judy   A few plots still left in the community garden. Judy said that Garden District has been given the privilege of receiving the flowers and plants from the three Tucson Tragedy memorial sites to be used in the community garden.  We are trying to reuse as much as possible.  We need help with sorting and salvaging items. The bulbs will be saved and planted in the fall.  The plant material will be composted.


The GD2 Community Garden has a monthly meeting the first Saturday of the month at 8 am.  Experts speak about gardening in Tucson and answer questions.  All Garden District residents, regardless of whether or not they have a plot, are invited to attend.

The Construction Club at Catalina High school will be making a kiosk for posting information at the GD2 Garden and the new compost bins for our garden.


GEM Committee Update by Ida Plotkin -  We want to recognize those residents whether tenant or homeowner who have deomnstated pride of ownership of their property.  

1)  The GEM program will be finalizing our parameters and plans in the next few weeks for this years judging, which will happen some time in May.
2)  Apex Banner and Sign, a sign company located in our GD Neighborhood on Speedway, has graciously donated 144 full-color signs for the GEM program, at no cost to us.   
           
4.  Committee on Safety – Ida Plotkin
        Graffiti update - Ron Thompson is heading up the Graffiti task force pilot project.  Please take pictures of tags and email them to Ron. His email address is   ron.thompson@tucsonaz.gov.    From there it will go into a database, the goal being to build a criminal case against taggers based on volume. Taggers have specific monikers, which oddly they brag about on facebook. With that information, TPD is able to put names and faces together with vandalism.  

A resident reported to the City garbage and tall weeds in the dirt walkway between Belle and Swan on Seneca.  


 
6. Requests to speak and announcements from the community 

Russell in the northeast quadrant is a scout master – The Scoutarama Fund Raiser is on March 26 from 10 to 3 at Reid Park.  If you know of 12 to 16 year olds in our neighborhood, let them know about the troop.   It costs $150 to send a scout to Scout Camp.  They are trying to raise funds to go.  A Family Ticket is $5 and it comes with a lot of coupons.   At Scoutarama, scouts demonstrate what they’ve learned and have competitions between troops.  Russel’s troop is going to have an obstacle course.

Anna Marie Patti is on the board of the Botanical Gardens.  The Gardens successfully purchased a foreclosed home on Sycamore.  It is on the north side of the vacant lot on Seneca that they already own.

7.  Drawing for gift certificates. Must be present to win.  Thanks go out once more to Las Margaritas Mexican Restaurant for once again donating a $25 gift certificate.  They have donated a gift certificate every month for years and have always been a strong supporter of Garden District.  Las Margaritas is on Grant, just west of Dodge.  To check out their delicious menu go to: http://www.lasmargaritasinc.com/Menu.htm

